THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Spring Business Meeting

Lakeside Inn, Mt. Dora
April 9, 2004
DRAFT

I. Call to Order – President Carrie Sekerak called the meeting to order at 8:40 am.

II. Reading of the Minutes from the Fall 2003 Meeting – Minutes were read and a motion passed to accept them as distributed.
III. Treasurer’s Report – Arnold Brunell reported that current balance was $22,268 compared with $14,297 a year ago.  However, bills estimated at $7,000 still need to be paid this year.  The Chapter may not quite break even with costs of the Spring Conference, but sponsorships will make the meeting profitable.  The Chapter lost about $950 on the fall meeting because of low attendance.  Fall meeting expenses were $1,734 whereas income was $785.  Expenses were higher than normal because of higher rates in Key Largo and because attendance at the extreme southern location was a bit lower than normal.  The Chapter incurred expense of $1,600 from contributions and scholarships.  Contributions included $500 to Brian Scheick for attending The Wildlife Society (TWS) annual conference as a Chapter representative.  It also included $100 to TWS for their Farm Bill technical training program.  Web service costs were $300 this year for a very low cost provider, which provided low quality services.  The Chapter may wish to increase the level of service (and costs) in the future.  Admin/Newsletter/Misc costs were $1,092, which was higher than normal because it included a one-time purchase for a credit card scanning machine.  Income was $4,500 from the Spring Conference, but that was not all profit.  Membership dues were $1,610.  Arnold suggested that it would be beneficial to get as many members to renew on line as possible.  Getting reimbursement for membership dues from TWS has been difficult.  Online renewal avoids those problems and the Chapter gets its money faster.    
IV. Committee Reports
A. Audit – No active committee.
B. Program – Jay Exum asked for input from members on how to improve logistics and hotel arrangements.    
C. Conservation – Co-Chair Pete David has left Florida and Co-Chair Becky Smith asked for help in finding his replacement.  To improve her ability to identify conservation issues, Becky will work with Rog vanderhoof to add a button on the web site so all members can use it to quickly notify the Chapter of a conservation issue.  The upcoming questionnaire will identify groups of experts within our membership so she can request reviews of letters when needed.  
i. Forest Access – Carrie Sekerak reported that John Vance is the Chapter contact.  He will identify members with areas of expertise that could be tapped for a review committee. 
ii. Feral Cat – Brian Scheick reported that the Chapter drafted a letter to all county commissioners but their addresses are still being compiled so the letter has not be sent.  It will be sent as soon as the final address (Okeechobee County) is obtained.  Dan Castillo attended, as a Chapter representative, a meeting organized by the FFWCC with a wide range of stakeholders involved with feral cats.  The meeting resulted in a document that summarized the meeting and identified hot-button issues such as lack of standardized research techniques, the spay and neuter program, education, and responsible pet ownership.  The group expects to meet again at an undetermined date.  

D. Membership – Rog vanderhoof wrote in that the Chapter needs more active members not just more members.  The Chapter may want to identify potential members and solicit them with a letter to join the Chapter.  Also with regard to member services, the Chapter will use information from the future survey to guide how to structure the web site and its operation.  
E. Education – Carrie Sekerak reported that the Chair was formerly Joni Ellis but that a search for her replacement is underway. 
F. Information – Hugh Boyter reported that the web site now has a separate section devoted to informing members of emerging issues.  He asked that members send to him (hugh.boyter@fwc.state.fl.us) any information that would be of interest to other members.  Special email announcements will be sent out to notify members that new material is available on the web.  He and Rog Vanderhoof are working on protocols for how often these emails go out and how long an item stays up on the web site.  Only 14 members have not provided email addresses.  Members should make sure their email addresses are updated on the web site.  Ideally members should check the web site regularly rather than just before meetings.  
G. Certification – Brian Scheick asked for information from member on how various agencies view certification.  Currently there are 120 members of TWS in Florida that are certified.  A review of 197 current Chapter members showed that 47% are certified, of which 5% are certified at the associate level and 95% are certified at the full level.  Carried reported that the Chapter’s annual fall presentation to the UF Student Chapter will now contain information on certification. 
H. Awards – Carrier Sekerak reported that Mark Robson stepped down and has been replaced by Tim O’meara.
I. Scholarship – Maria Zondervan reported that the former deadline of November 15 was modified to sometime in December (the precise date is posted on the web site).  The committee will send a letter to all universities and selected professors to bring the scholarship to their attention.  
J. Nominations – Larry Perrin reported that Steve Rockwood and Rog Vanderhoof were candidates for President Elect.  The election results were finalized and Steve Rockwood was elected the new President Elect.  Special thanks to Rog for his candidacy.  
K. Sponsorship committee – Larry Perrin reported that this committee has been important for generating a profit at the spring meeting.  However, Chapter income will have to increase because of activities outlined in the Strategic Plan.  The Chapter should consider converting the Sponsorship Committee to be a Fund Raising Committee with more people (total of 10-15) and a targeted fund-raising goal.  The first step would be to form a Task Force with Carrie Sekerak, Paul Moler, Jay Exum, Larry Perrin, and others to study the proposal.  Their recommendations could be reported to the membership at the next meeting.  Carrie appointed the task force as an ad hoc committee. 
V. University of Florida Student Chapter Report – Sarah Graham (Historian) and Carolyn Malphurs (Treasurer) reported that since 1991 they have been doing the Devils Millhopper State Park road clean up.  They also continued turkey trapping with Larry Perrin.  The 21st annual Beast Feast occurred last February and was the largest Beast Feast to date.  The Student Chapter continued checking bird boxes in Catherine Ordway Preserve.  Boxes were used by bluebirds, titmice, kestrel, wood ducks, flying squirrels, and screech owls.  They also initiated a management plan for the nest box project to clarify project goals and methods for handling data.  At the University’s request, the Student Chapter started a project to inventory wildlife species on the campus.  Also, this spring, they are planning to revise their web site.  Last month, 14 students attended Conclave in Arkansas.  Next year, the UF Student Chapter will host Conclave in Gainesville and will be seeking $25,000 to support the meeting.
VI. Old Business
A. FFWCC Reorganization – Carrie Sekerak reported that the Chapter recommended that FFWCC make greater use of existing partnerships.
B. Strategic Plan – Jay Exum reported that at the last meeting breakout groups were created to address 3 tasks: the Implementation Plan (led by Rog Vanderhoof), Questionnaire (led by Dale Gawlik), and Executive Director (led by Steve Rockwood).  Work by the groups is continuing.  Jay recommended that members look over Strategic plan and identify areas where they can contribute.  
C. Bid for 2008 National Conference – A motion was approved to have the Chapter submit a bid to host the meeting in 2008.  Steve Rockwood agreed to serve as one co-Chair but the second co-Chair remained unidentified.  Carrie reported that most work will be in 2007.  There was discussion about the pros and cons of having the meeting in Miami or Orlando.  A third possibility was to have the meeting at a more distant date in the panhandle.  A motion was approved to have the meeting in Miami.  
D. Conserving our Wildlife Heritage (COWCH) - No report but Paul Moler is the Chapter contact.
VII. New Business 
A. 2004 Fall Meeting – Jay Exum reported that the next fall meeting will be October 26 to 27 or 28 in Wakulla Springs Lodge at Wakulla Springs, Florida.  Jay requested input from members to identify a workshop topic for the next fall meeting.  The Workshop could be a focal point for the fall meeting. Carrie mentioned that efforts are underway to increase the profile of the Chapter.  One suggestion for how to elevate the Chapter profile was to invite the Press to the fall meeting.
B. 2005 Spring Conference –no report.
C. Partners in Amphibian and Reptile Conservation – Becky smith reported that the group is producing a document on habitat conservation guidelines.  Becky made a motion, which was approved, that the Chapter contribute $300 to help produce this document.  The contribution fits within the Strategic Plan.  
D. Listing status of gopher tortoise – Carrie Sekerak has copies of the petition by Ray Ashton to list the species. 
E. Job announcements – Carrie Sekerak announced two U.S. Forest Service jobs. 
F. National TWS – Carrie Sekerak reported the following:
i. Review of TWS comments to Chapter – TWS is asking for help because their membership is declining.  Carrie asked for individual members to send her comments to pass along to TWS.  
ii. Comments on Draft position statement on economic growth - TWS asked for the Chapter’s support.  A motion was approved to support the resolution and post the document on the web site for membership review. 
iii. International TWS Conference 2004 – The annual conference will be in Calgary, Alberta.  
iv. Chapter of the Year – The Chapter submitted its self-nomination for 2004.  Most achievements were planning activities.  Carrie suggested that if the Chapter does not receive the award, it should consider submitting again next year, when most achievements will be implementation activities. 
v. Endowment campaign – TWS is asking for contributions from the Chapter toward a $3 million endowment to support their operation.  It was suggested that before the Chapter makes a contribution, a Chapter representative should talk with TWS staff about a desire for better communication and responsiveness from TWS.  No contribution will be made at this time.

G. Miscellaneous - Dale Gawlik asked the Chapter to formally recognize Pete David for his dedication and service to the Chapter as Vice President, Chair of the Conservation Committee, a key advocate of the Chapter hosting an annual Spring Conference, and the Program Chair of the Chapter’s first annual Spring Conference.  Carrie will send a plaque or other suitable form of recognition. 
VIII. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 11:12 am.
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